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If you’re having a tough time, you can pause or change your debt repayments to suit your situation.

You can do this if you’ve been impacted by a natural disaster or emergency event, or if you’ve recently claimed a crisis, disaster or hardship payment. 

Your debt repayments can be paused or changed for up to 3 months.

You’ll be able to do this for your existing debts or if you receive a new debt.

You can do this online using the Money you owe service in either your Centrelink online account through myGov, or Express Plus Centrelink app.

You can also use phone self-service by calling the Centrelink debt recovery line.

When the time comes for your normal repayments to start again, we’ll let you know.

For more information, go to servicesaustralia.gov.au/pausedebtrepayments 

